WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC March 5, 1991

Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/Unit 251 President. There were ?? members present

Minutes from the February 5th meeting were read and approved

The Treasure's report was read and approved.

OLD BUSINESS

The new Packet station has been installed in the Emergency Operations Center and is on $145.69 \ \mathrm{Mhz}$

Bill WF8U/UNIT 251 said the parade in Vienna was a success and wanted to thank those who helped. Those helping at the parade were: Ivan KD8BW/UNIT 263, Dick N8CSR/UNIT 264, Karen N8KVU/UNIT 261, Duane N8LDM/UNIT 260, Fred N8LML/UNIT 262, Kim N8MAG/UNIT 267, Ken WA8LLM/Unit 251, and Bill WF8U/UNIT 253

Several officials from the Hancock County Red Cross, Sheriff's Department, Weirton Fire Department, and Duquense Light Company made a visit at the Wood County EOC on March 4th

There was a reminder of the March of Dimes Walk-America that will be held April 28

There was a reminder of Volcano Days BINGO September 27th, 28th, and 29th at Mountwood Park.

NEW BUSINESS

Bill WF8U/UNIT 253 brought up some sad news. After only two years, some of the members of the Mid Ohio Valley Amateur Radio Club want to separate from Wood County Emergency Services. He said there will be a vote at the next club meeting which is scheduled for March 19th

Ken WA8LLM/Unit 251 said the next communications sub-committee meeting for the three state, twenty-one counties will be held the week of April 8th through 12th. The final exercise meeting will be held June 15th. The exercise is scheduled for October 5, 1991

Ken says we can operate our BINGO games at the Freedom Festival on Saturday June 29th. The games will be held inside the Vienna Fire Station on 29th Street

The county wide disaster drill is scheduled for July 13th. The drill will be an airplane that crashes into the WVU/P building on route 47

THOSE IN ATTENDANCE